 VILLAGE OF ASHKUM

MINUTES OF BOARD MEETING 
JULY 1, 2024
The Ashkum Village Board met Monday, July 1, 2024 @ the village hall.  Present were Paul Heideman, Donna Schmitz, Mike Cotter, Shelley Ponton, Ellen Mikeworth and April Lyons.  Maintenance Supervisor Derek Miller and Therese Simoneau from The Advocate, were also in attendance. Trustees Shannon Meier and Angie Gray were not present.
President Heideman called the meeting to order at 7 :00 p.m.

Clerk Donna Schmitz emailed the minutes of the June 18, 2024 meeting. Shelley Ponton moved to approve the minutes as typed, seconded by Ellen Mikeworth and the motion passed. 
NEW BUSINESS/VISITORS  

President Heideman recognized Maintenance Supervisor Derek Miller who reported on the following:

· He contacted Monday Brothers Asphalt about patching the spot on the corner Main Street and Fourth Street. A bid of $400 to scoop the gravel out and put a 4” layer of asphalt was reasonable and approved the work to be done. He sent an email to get a timeline for them to do the work but hasn’t received an answer yet. Derek will continue to follow up on getting the job done.

· The memorial benches are scheduled to be mailed to us August 5 and as soon as they arrive Derek will get them installed. Derek also gave an update on the picnic tables. Wabash Valley sold their business and it’s now known as Nu Toys and Nature Products. It’s been very difficult getting our purchasing information from them.  We have the model numbers of our tables but Nu Toy hasn’t been able to cross reference with anything they have. With the limited space we have, we may have to change the size of the table. Ellen reported she will measure the space tonight and will call her contact person to see what they can come up with. Her contact person guaranteed the order will be here before the Homecoming.
· The cameras for the park have been ordered and should be here this week. Derek reported he ordered three – 1 for inside the pavilion, 1 for the east end of the park, and 1 for the west end of the park. 

· The EPA has a mandate that water tanks must be brown and ours is blue.  By EPA standards, they can tell the usage of the tank by the color of the paint. Blue is for treated water being distributed to the village; ours is a backwash tank and must to be brown. Derek had a representative from Sherman Williams meet with him and give type of paint needed and estimates to meet the EPA standards. (The water tank needs to be sandblasted before it can be painted). The paint estimate for the water tank was $1,226.71. Derek asked the representative about the roll up doors at the park and the estimate was $159.93. Derek asked about the stained concrete wall tank for water that comes in before it’s treated, be painted in a rust color so if it runs over, it wouldn’t stain and if it did, wouldn’t be noticed. The estimate for the paint was $302.79. The estimates were for the paint only. After discussion, April Lyons moved to purchase the paint supplies for all three jobs seconded by Shelly Ponton, and the motion passed. 
OLD BUSINESS
President Heideman reported on the following:
· At the last meeting, action on the request from the township for financial funding to help pay for painting the coliseum was not made so members could think about their request. Trustee Ellen Mikeworth reported she would be willing to help with a benefit instead of giving cash. Everyone was in agreement with Ellen and would help with a benefit. Ellen reported she was going to bring the topic up at the next Lion’s Club meeting as they are always looking for projects to improve the village.

· Wilbur Lauterbach will give a $10,000 check for payment of the handicap ramp and railings. The invoice was $11,000, but the board had decided we would make up the difference.
· We didn’t receive a response on the minimum bids for the car or tractor. The decision was made to republish in The Advocate without a minimum bid and a deadline date of August 5th. 
COMMITTEE REPORTS
Trustee April Lyons had no report.
Trustee Ellen Mikeworth reported she’ll have a check for Wabash Valley, but she has to fill out forms and send a tax-exempt letter in order to purchase from and remit to payment for them. Ellen also reported the Lion’s Club would like to purchase another upright freezer for the park and asked if we could purchase it using our tax-exempt number and they would reimburse us. Ellen asked for an update on the property on Second Street and was advised President Heideman talked to the new owner and was told the work would start in two weeks.  The board is getting very impatient with the lack of progress on bringing the property up to our building codes. The two properties on Main Street will have to be addressed with our attorney. Ellen asked if Ruth Jensen had contacted President Heideman about getting access to have a tree cut down in her back yard. The person doing the work had, and there’s no problem letting them go through his and his neighbor’s property.
Trustee Shelley Ponton asked if we got in touch with the cable company about the broken tiles and other complaints residents had when they installed the fiber optic cables. Derek responded they are done installing the cables in Ashkm and have been working on the other complaints. Derek reported he would report any additional complaints to them. Shelley inquired about the status of the flagpole in the park and was advised he hadn’t contacted anyone yet. Shelly was advised almost all the delinquent water accounts are somewhat up to date.  Swimming pools without fencing were discussed and Derek will check them out.
Trustee Mike Cotter reported he’s noticed weeds growing on the curbs and asked if we have the equipment to spray for them. Derek reported he had just sprayed most of Main Street. Mike also asked about the overgrown grass on the property located on the corner of Main and Fourth Streets. Can we mow and bill the owner? Do we have to send a notice first? We need to check with the attorney. Mike asked whether new flags had been ordered yet and was told they’re in.
Clerk Donna Schmitz reported letters were written to all but two of the owners of unlicensed vehicles and are ready to be delivered by the deputies. She was unable to read the writing and bought the list back for clarification. Several trustees reviewed the list and were able to decipher the information, so letters can be written to the offenders. Additional letters will be written to several people whose lawns haven’t been mowed. Copies of those letters will be sent to the village attorney.
As there was no further business to come before the board, Shelley Ponton moved to adjourn the meeting at 8:22 p.m., seconded by Mike Cotter and the motion passed.

The next scheduled meeting will be Tuesday July 16, 2024 at 7:00 p.m. at the village hall.  
DONNA K SCHMITZ

VILLAGE CLERK
